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Club Clip

Club Clip

Looking for an energetic person, living in the 
Bird City area. The applicant must have some 
computer, writing and some photography 
skills, get along well with customers, be able 
to cover meetings, school activities and other 
happenings within the communities of Bird 
City and McDonald.

WANTED
Bird City Times

Associate Editor

To apply or for more information, contact Casey McCormick 
or Karen Krien at the St. Francis Herald, 785-332-3162 

or stop by the office at 310 W. Washington, St. Francis.

To list your business,

call 785-332-3162.Business Directory

785-462-6908

800-794-3204

Jeff Dreiling/Sales

Residential & Commercial

ROOFING

FREE

740 E. 4th

Colby, KS  67701

Local DURO-LAST Contractor

ESTIMATES

460-3999 or toll free 1-866-305-3999

Western Kansas Center
for Comprehensive

Dental Diagnosis & Rehabilitation

Jeffrey M. Rayl, D.D.S.
1690 W. 4th • Colby, KS

Bison
Rx compounding & Therapy

Customized prescriptions for patients with unique

medical situations requiring unique medical solutions.

James E. Hampton, RPh, PCCA Member

416 State Street, Suite A

Atwood, Kansas 67730

(785) 626-3237 • (800)  696-3214

Bison Rxcompounding@atwoodtv.net

Flanders GutteringFlanders GutteringFlanders GutteringFlanders GutteringFlanders Guttering

“A better way to go”

Call for Spring Specials!

Specializing in:

785-694-2865 or 785-462-0632

FREE ESTIMATES

• 5 inch seamless guttering • Roofing

•Windows • Soffit and Fascia

Ken Johnson Computer and Network Service

785-734-7075

http://biz.kennethmjohnson.net

GARDNER CONSTRUCTION
is doing small 
carpentry and 
repair projects.

Justin Gardner, 785-332-2843
or 785-332-7119 cell

Business Card Order
Dealer: St. Francis Herald                            Date:5/14/09
Phone: 785-332-3162
Zip Code: 67756
Ordered by: Karen
Quanity: 500 cards
Sand Stone Concept Fiber
Lettering Color - Black
Ribbon Color - Pro. Blue
No outside line

Date
Time

Appointment

Dawn Miller
Owner

117 W. 2nd
Bird City, Kansas 67731

Aquage • Redken • Crew • Nioxin • O.P.I.

Designs By Dawn
785-734-2222 Stafford's Electric & More

Call Mike Stafford 785-332-3314

Small Electric
Small Plumbing

Lawn Sprinkler repair 
& Maintenance

Over 15 years experience

Cochran Farm Supply/Morrow’s Garage
Beginning our third year of marriage, offering Hustler Turf Equipment 
in Cheyenne County.

Why Hustler?

East Highway 36, St. Francis
785-332-3424 or 970-630-4618

Innovator/Perfector of zero turn riding mowers
Superior blade speed
Welded decks — heavy duty chassis & drive trains
Product backed by dealers & manufacturers
First product was inspired by Disgruntled Wife!
Built in Kansas — built to last

Jandy Dunn, Saint Francis, 
Kansas, is a new junior member of 
the American Angus Association, 
reports Bryce Schumann, chief 
executive officer of the national 
organization with headquarters in 
Saint Joseph, Mo.

Junior members of the association 
are eligible to register cattle in 
the American Angus Association, 
participate in programs conducted 

by the National Junior Angus 
Association and take part in 
Association-sponsored shows 
and other national and regional 
events.

The American Angus 
Association is the largest beef 
registry association in the world, 
with more than 31,000 active adult 
and junior members.

Angus association takes
new junior member

Cheylin Booster Club
Cheylin Booster Club 

members Dixie Louderbaugh, 
Laurie Leonard, Jeri Antholz, 
Bobbie Walden, Jolene Reeh, 
Tammi Carmichael, Jane Young, 
Sylvia Hubbard, Kendal Cahoj, 
Jan Busse, Deb Pochop, Greg 
and Gwen Jones and Janice 
Churchwell met on May 12 at the 
Cheylin McDonald gym.

Mrs. Louderbaugh began the 
meeting, and Jan Busse was 
appointed as chairman. Sylvia 
Hubbard volunteered to be 
secretary, and Jane Young took 
over the treasurer’s job. Reports 
were given.

An item of interest discussed was 
the fact that volleyballs from the 
auction have not been purchased 
yet. Mrs. Busse is going to talk to 
Max Keltz about ordering some.

It was decided that the Booster 
Club meeting would be on the 
third Monday of the month 
beginning Aug. 16. It will begin 
at 5:30 p.m. in the high school 
library. Mrs. Hubbard is to contact 
Deanna about putting it on the 
school calendar. 

There was some discussion of 
doing a booth at the Bird City 
125th Celebration on June 12 in 

the morning. The motion was 
made by Mrs. Churchwell and 
seconded by Mrs. Hubbard to 
do a button and face painting 
booth. Mrs. Jones is in charge of 
organizing the booth as she has 
the supplies for the buttons.

Mrs. Carmichael and Mrs. 
Hubbard were put in charge 
of getting duffle bags for the 
incoming freshmen.

Mrs. Carmichael also mentioned 
that Dale Hazuka with CHS Sales 
would like to donate some water 
bottles and cups. it was discussed 
and decided that the cups would 
not be something used enough 

and some other suggestions were 
made, such as T-shirts, or little 
footballs or basketballs.

A committee of Mrs. Reeh, Mrs. 
Young and Mrs. Walden will look 
into getting some items to sell next 
fall, such as shirts, sweatshirts or 
hats.

It was agreed to buy an ink 
cartridge for the school for printing 
all the pictures off for the Awards 
Banquet.

The next meeting will be on 
Monday, Aug. 16, at 5:30 in the 
high school library. The meeting 
was adjourned.

High School Track Team 
Competes Well at League

On Friday, May 14, the Cheylin 
High School track teams traveled 
to Scott City to compete in the 
Western Kansas Liberty League 
league track meet. Two Cougars 
and one Lady Cougar brought 
home first-place finishes.

Jared Cahoj was the champion 
of the boys’ long jump with a 
jump of 19-1/4; Chris Walden 
won the boys’ 300-meter hurdles 
with a time of 45.02 seconds; and 
Forrest Burr took first place in the 
girls’ shot put with a throw of 32 
feet, 7 inches. 

As a team, the men scored 69 
points, tying with Golden Plains 
for fourth place. The ladies, with a 
team of four, scored 29 points and 
placed seventh overall. 

Coach Max Keltz said he 
was proud of how the athletes 
competed; he looked forward to 
watching them at regionals, and 
hopefully going to state. 

Come out and support the 
team next Friday as they head to 
Hays for the regional track meet, 
starting at 3 p.m.

Individual Statistics:
Girls

200 meter dash: (14) Iliana 

Reynoso 36.31.
400 meter dash: (10) Reynoso  

1:28.
800 meter run: (6) Teryn 

Carmichael 3:04.5.
1600 meter run: (4)  Stephanie 

Busse 6:14.
3200 meter run: (3) Busse 

13:36.68.
Triple Jump: (10) Busse 28-

2.25; (11) Teryn Carmichael 27-
9.25.

Discus: (3) Forrest Burr 81-7; 
(8) Busse 67-7/.

Shot Put: (1)  Burr 32-7.
Javelin: (12) Teryn Carmichael 

69-5.75; (16) Reynoso 54-6; (17) 

Burr 53-2.
Boys

4x100 meter relay: (3) Heath 
Antholz, Chris Walden, Jared 
Cahoj, Austin Manners, 46.5

4x400 meter relay: (7) Antholz, 
Caleb Keltz, Manners, Craig 
Busse, 3:58.

4x800 meter relay: (6) Austin 
Cobb, Ethan Young, Craig Busse, 
Vance Churchwell

100 meter dash: (3) Antholz 
11.91; (4) Jared Cahoj 11.92.

200 meter dash: (9) Antholz 
25.09;(15) Cahoj 25.87; (17) 
Manners 26.09.

400 meter dash: (8) Manners 
55.9.

800 meter run: (6) Caleb Keltz 
2:19; (13) Cobb 2:32.

1600 meter run: (7) V. 
Churchwell 5:36; (9) Cobb 5:39.

3200 meter run: (3) V. 
Churchwell 11:28.

110 meter hurdles: (5) Chris 
Walden 18.41; (9) Joshua Keltz 
25.25.

300 meter hurdles: (1) Walden 
45.02

Long Jump: (1) Cahoj 19.00.25; 
(15) Cobb 15-5; (17) Cory Rucker 
13-1.

Triple Jump: (2) C. Keltz 37-9; 
(5) Dalton Magnani 36-8.50.   

Discus: (3) Magnani 129-2; 5) 
Young 125-4; (16) Busse 83-7.

Shot Put: (4) Young 39-1.50; (6) 
Busse 37-3; (15) J. Keltz 31-4.

Javelin: (10) C. Keltz 109-9; 
(16) J. Keltz 95-5.

 

Cougar track team reaches league meet
GIVING THEIR ALL—Ethan Young (left) throws the shot put and 
Stephanie Busse (above) competes in the triple jump at the league 
track meet.                                                                      Times staff photos by Sydney Busse

Wheat plot tours
are scheduled

Spring seems to be a little slow 
coming as temperatures have been 
cool for this time of year. However, 
the wheat is growing and K-State 
Research and Extension officials 
are planning the annual wheat plot 
tours in counties throughout the 
state.

The Cheyenne County wheat 
plot tour will be held at 5:30 p.m. 
on Wed., June 16 at the wheat 
plots at Sunny Crest Farm south 
of Wheeler on K-27, then west 
on Rd. J. Also at 5:30, there will 
be a “bread” demonstration at 
Goodland Greenline, Wheeler. 
Everyone is welcome and it will 
be something that people who are 
not going to the wheat plot might 
like to attend.

“These plots give growers 
and others interested in wheat 
production the chance to see 
different varieties and how those 
varieties are faring under local 
conditions,” said Jim Shroyer, 
Extension wheat specialist.

The plots represent months of 
work by Extension agents and 
cooperators in their counties and 
districts, he said. Producers often 
check the plots throughout the 
growing season.

Following the wheat plot 
tour, supper will be available at 
Goodland Greenline

For more information, contact 
the Extension office at 784-332-
3171.

Wind power being
considered in area

By Karen Krien
karen.k@nwkansas.com

Giant wind mills are appearing 
more frequently across the 
county and, with Kansas’ winds, 
especially in Cheyenne County, it 
seems like this would be an ideal 
place for the wind farms.

Chuck Kribs, Cheyenne County 
Development coordinator, said he 
had three or four calls from wind 
energy contractors who were 
interested in putting towers in this 
part of the country.

Sometime ago, he said, there 
was an announcement to put 
together a program for a high-
voltage transmission link but, not 
very close to Cheyenne County as 
it follows I-70.

We need to stay on top of the 
project, Mr. Kribs said. We need 
to see what it will take to put a 
leg in this part of the county if we 
want wind energy.

“If we had a transmission line 
and, if a transmission company 
wanted to put a wind farm in the 
county, it would be a good thing,” 
Mr. Kribs said.

I have a gut feeling, he said, 
that the county that holds out the 
most pay inducement will get the 
farms. The transmission links will 
probably not be built until 2013 
or 2014. This could give time to 
collect money for wind energy.

Actually, he said, the bottom 
line is, if we get transmission 
lines, the wind farms will follow.

Dave Flemming, road and 
bridge supervisor, had been at a 
meeting and felt there was two 
sides to wind farms -- that when 
a wind farm was put up, there 
would probably be some people 
staying in motels and eating in 
restaurants, but the companies 
brings their own concrete plant, 
their own equipment, and when 
they are done within a couple 
of months, there are only two or 
there jobs in the county.

It was pointed out that two or 
three jobs are two or three jobs 
that the county doesn’t have now. 
Plus, the farmers, whose land is 
leased to put up the wind farms, 
would have more money.

McDonald Garden Club
The McDonald Town and 

Country Garden Club held their 
annual plant and food sale on 
Wednesday, May 12.

Due to the rainy day, the crowd 
was a little smaller, but everyone 
came to buy. Tables of plants, 
annuals and perennials and a big 
table of food was all gone by 
noon, and the proceeds taken in 
were very good.

By noon everything was sold, 
and the members went to Two 
Lee’s for lunch. Eleven members 
and one guest, Lillian Sulzman 
of Dresden enjoyed the day. A 
business meeting was held with 
Margie Hubbard opening the 
meeting. Roll call was “Name a 
new plant you plan to grow this 
year.” Reports were given.

Margie reported on the state 
meeting that she and Diane 

Montgomery attended in Hays 
in April. She said that the club 
had received a blue ribbon on 
their rating sheet and placed fifth 
in the state on their yearbook. 
Both Margie and Diane said they 
enjoyed the classes as they were 
very educational.

Kay Miller read “What I Should 
Be Doing In My Garden In May.” 
Club members will decorate the 
tables for the Alumni Day on 
Friday evening at 7 p.m. in the 
school gym.

A Garden Club Tour for June 
was discussed. It is planned for 
June 9. Members are to meet at 9 
a.m. at the Senior Center and then 
meet other members in Atwood 
on the way to Dresden. They will 
tour four greenhouses in Dresden 
before going to Oberlin for lunch. 
They will tour an antique store 
after lunch.
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